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Dear Readers, 
 
As you are aware, since Pastor Johnson died, Pastor Riggert, Pastor Vogel, and Pastor Conner have been 
providing vacancy pastoral care for Zionôs partner congregation, Trinity in Manilla. This is a time of grief, a 
time of hope, and a time of transition. Part of that transition includes the deaconess staff position at Trinity. 
Trinity (and Zion) are appreciative of the service Deaconess Tiffany has provided and the lives she has 
touched. In August, Tiffany will begin a masterôs degree program in Christian counseling. Trinity will, at this 
time, begin the transition process of seeking a new pastor as they bless Tiffany into this new chapter of 
her life and prepare the ground for their new pastor. As such, the deaconess staff position will be eliminated 
on August 31st.  
 
Pastor Conner will continue to serve as the overseer and administrator of the partnership. As before, this 
includes youth ministry and the confirmation program. Moving forward, he will work with DCE Kathryn and 
Zion and Trinity volunteers to carry out these aspects of ministry. During this time of transition we ask that 
you fervently pray for Trinity, Zion, and Tiffany. Pray for a smooth transition for Trinity as they seek a new 
pastor and for Tiffany as she begins a new chapter in her life. Pray for a strengthened partnership between 
Zion and Trinity. Pray for wisdom among the leadership and the clear proclamation of the gospel of Jesus 
Christ.  
 
Should you have questions, we encourage you to speak with Pastor Conner, with Zion chairman, Jeff 
Hargens, or with Trinity chairman, Jason Ferry. Together we will move forward in faith with the joyful 
confession of Christ on our lips.  
 
Celebrating our partnership in the Gospel, 
 
 

Jeff Hargens, Jason Ferry, and Pastor Conner   
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VBS 2023 
 
 
Dear Zion Family,  
 

Astonished. Overjoyed. Grateful. Humbled. 
Thankful. I run out of words to express my 
gratitude for the many, many, many people who 
made Vacation Bible School possible. Because of 
you, almost 190 children heard about the kingdom 
of God. Because of over 80 volunteers, these 
children felt Godôs love in Jesus. Because you 
prayed, because you gave, because you helped, 
these children and their families heard the Gospel 
of Jesus Christ. Thank you!  
 

Thank you to our snack and kitchen helpers! 
Thank you to our snack providers! Thank you to 
our recreation leaders and helpers! Thank you to 
our craft leaders and assistants! Thank you to our 
decorators and craft preparers! Thank you to our 
tech assistants! Thank you to our middle and high 
school youth! Thank you to our custodians! Thank 
you to the many parents who brought their kids 
and their friendsô kids! Thank you for supporting 
the Memorial Day Lunch (over 170 meals were 
served and over $1700 was donated toward 
VBS)!  Thank you to Thrivent partners whose 
"Choice" cards covered all costs for food and 
paper products.  Thank you to whomever I forgot!  
 

And a huge thank you to our VBS coordinators: 
Kathryn Schneider, Kimber Opperman, and 
Shannon Walters! These ladies are all stars. Find 
them and shower them in thanks. God worked 
through them in amazing ways. Shannon worked 
tirelessly behind the scenes, often staying late into 
the evening, managing registration and logistics. 
Kimber gave hours and hours of time assembling 
materials and teaching our pre-k through 1st 
graders and welcoming children. Kathryn did 
heroôs work coordinating volunteers, preparing a 

drawbridge and themed wall hanging, leading our 
large group times, singing the songs with the 
children and doing the actions, loving children, 
and building meaningful relationships. Zion, you 
are blessed to have these ladies representing you! 
 

Finally, thank you to the generous givers who 
raised over $2000 in our VBS offering war (the 
highest giving group won the total amount for their 
local charity)! The Carroll Cancer Center won and 
the kids decided to split those dollars evenly 
between the cancer center and a local family who 
has a mom battling cancer. I add the word 
amazing to my list above.  
 

Truly, the week moved me back and forth from 
tears of joy to goosebumps of gratitude. I know 
God was glorified and children and families were 
blessed because of you. Thank you!  
 

Celebrating and sharing the redeeming love of 
Jesus with you! 
 

- Pastor Conner       
 
See pictures on page 3!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You enabled us to share Jesus with all of these 
children and their families! Thank you!  
 
 
 



3 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


